Rt. Hon Jacqui Smith, MP
Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham St

London SW1 4DF

Fax:  020 7035 3262

Dear Home Secretary,

                                 Re: Helen & Alistair Itanje (HO ref: J115108) currently detained in Yarl’s Wood IRC and due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Thursday 14th February @ 06:13 on Brussels Airlines Flight SN2050 to Brussels and onward to Douala Cameroon.

I am familiar with the case of Helen Itanje.

Helen Itanje came to the UK on 21st November 2006 from Cameroon. She claimed asylum the same day in Liverpool. Her case was turned down.

She was persecuted by the Cameroon authorities for reasons of her activities with the pressure group Southern Cameroon National Council (SCNC) and her political opinions. Her father, a member of the Social Democratic Front (SDF), was killed in 1994 by government forces whilst taking part in an anti-government demonstration in Limbe.
USA: Country Reports on Human Rights Practices  - 

"Poor understanding of human rights has contributed to abuses in the country.  Security forces committed numerous unlawful killings; they regularly engaged in torture, beatings, and other abuses, particularly of detainees and prisoners. Impunity was a problem in the security forces. Prison conditions were harsh and life-threatening. Authorities arbitrarily arrested and detained anglophone citizens advocating secession, local human rights monitors and activists, and other citizens. The government restricted citizens' freedoms of speech, press, assembly, association. Societal violence and discrimination against women; trafficking in persons, primarily children; The government restricted worker rights and the activities of independent labor organizations, and child labor, slavery, and forced labor, including forced child labor, were reported to be problem"
The Home Office do not dispute that Helen was a member of Southern Cameroon National Council (SCNC). At her asylum interview, when asked a number of questions relating to the SCNC she “provided consistent and credible answers”.

However the Home Office chose not to believe Helen when she described her activities with the SCNC. They did not believe she was arrested and detained in September 2005 for being in possession of SCNC materials, saying that “if she had been arrested the authorities would not simply of released her”. Yet the Home Office said of the mass arrest of 100 SCNC members in 2005 and scores of other members of the SCNC arrested in the same year, that they “were not charged with any crime and were released after brief detentions”. They also chose not to believe that Helen witnessed the murder of her employer (also a SCNC activist), that she was again detained in October 2006, routinely beaten with rubber batons and raped and became pregnant as a result of this sexual abuse.

Helen has a Christian faith and has participated in church services at the local Methodist church where she has attended regularly and where she had her baby baptised.  Her Christian faith has been borne out in actions and words.  Helen would like to study and work in this country if she is granted leave to stay.

I am requesting to this Honorable Home Secretary ask for immediate release of the family and to grant them leave to remain in the UK
Yours Sincerely,
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